Carlisle City Council / Trades Union Bi-Monthly

Corporate Joint Consultative Meeting

11 February 2004

Present:
Chris Wright (Chair), UNISON

Jo Pointing, UNISON

Maria Norris, UNISON

Ken Graham, GMB

Maggie Mooney; Executive Director

Jason Gooding; Executive Director

David Williams; Head of MS&ES

Jean Cross; Principal Personnel Officer

Peter Stybelski; Town Clerk & Chief Executive

Debbie Kavanagh (Minutes)

Apologies:
Alan Westnedge, AMICUS



Ged Caig; GMB

CJC
01/ 04

MINUTES OF THE CJC 10 DECEMBER 2003

The minutes of the last meeting of the CJC held on 10 December 2003 were agreed.

CJC
02/04

MATTERS ARISING




Terms of Reference of Consultative Bodies


D Williams has consulted with Business Unit Heads and Members and has incorporated their views into his paper.  He gave CJC an overview of the slight changes, which were agreed.  D Williams happy to receive any comments from the Trade Unions on this latest draft and would be grateful for comments by 29 February in order to finalise the document, which will then become valid as from 1 March 2004.




Any Others



No other items other than the agenda.




Staff Project Group


D Williams circulated the terms of reference of the Staff Project Group for the attention of the CJC.

J Pointing raised concerns about the remit of the group.  D Williams confirmed that the members were all volunteers and therefore not representative of all Business Units.  P Stybelski suggested closer working between the Unions and the Staff Project Group.  It was further suggested that copies of the minutes for the group should be placed on public folders to improve communication of the group’s work.  

C Taylor to be contacted to arrange this (J Cross to Action).

CJC
03/ 04

UPDATE

Appraisal

D Williams gave an update.

· Appraisal training all completed – for every employee

· Actual appraisals underway and generally on schedule. Appraisals to be completed in February.  Will be slippage in some areas

· DW currently looking at feedback from the training sessions which looks very positive

· Staff survey on people issues is proposed which will get feedback on the appraisals.

Management Development Programme

D Williams gave an update on the programme since the launch in October 2003.

· All managers are engaged.

· Some 90% have attended initial briefing and now attending other core training.

· Line managers will identify further necessary training at their appraisal.

· Feedback will be brought to the CJC in due course.

Qualification Study Policy & Guidance

D Williams asked CJC for their approval on this guidance (circulated at the last meeting).  Approval was agreed.

Skills For Life

M Mooney gave an overview.

· The establishment of a Skills for Life Steering Group

· Essential skills for staff:

· Three priorities for the steering group:

· Learning Representatives

· Identifying staff needs through some form of audit

· Pilot programme with a Business Unit

· Looking for funding from TUC or LSC.

· CJC will receive minutes from Skills for Life Group (DW to amend Terms of Reference accordingly).

Attendance Management Policy & Guidance

J Cross presented draft 2 and asked CJC for any comments.  Trades Unions asked for time to read and discuss this document.  Trades Union representatives to feed back comments to Jean Cross by end of February.  The final Policy and Guidance then to be made available on Public Folders.

Subsistence Allowances

D Williams gave an update on the changes to subsistence allowances and the fact that the Constitution makes such changes invalid.  The scheme needs to go through the appropriate procedures for decision to make it policy and in effect may need to go to the Employment Panel.  D Williams to advise.

Regional Government

P Stybelski gave an overview on the current situation with regard to Regional Government.  He informed CJC about the KPMG document and the report going to the Overview & Scrutiny and Executive.  Trades Union representatives were advised to read the report, which gives a break down on the timetable.  Final decision will be taken by Council on 20 February for recommendation to the Boundary Committee by 23 February.  

Trades Unions to seek their Members’ views and to respond to the consultation if they wish to.

CJC
04/04

HEALTH & SAFETY

Health & Safety Consultative Committee 28 January 2003

The minutes of the Health & Safety Consultative Committee were received.

Lone Working

D Williams advised that the policy was not yet in operation but the intention is to have it in place as soon as possible.  Trades Unions to talk to their Executive.

NJC for Local Government Services – Guidance

Guidance on Health & Safety circulated by Jean Cross for information.  This is an addition to the Green Book.

CJC
05/04

REVIEWS

Benefits Advice Centre

M Mooney circulated a copy of a report to the Executive on the Benefits Advice Centre and gave CJC an overview on the current situation with a breakdown on the proposed way forward.

C Wright expressed concerns that staff from the BAC should only be moved when suitable office space is available within the Civic Centre.  Move likely to be in April once CHA move to new offices.  M Mooney and C Wright to meet with staff to discuss.

Revenues & Benefits Business Unit

Peter Mason attended for this item to give CJC an update on the review to date as follows:

Following consultation a scope has been produced for the review.  The review will look at areas to improve with the aim to be an excellent service.  As the review progresses the Trades Unions will be involved.  The Unions advised that there was no TU representative within Revenues & Benefits and it was recommended that a TU representative should be part of the review working group.  Trades Union requested that a member of staff should be on the working group in the meantime.  J Pointing will try to recruit a steward for Revenues & Benefits.

Recycling

J Cross gave an update on the City Council bid from DEFRA to increase recycling facilities.  This will necessitate an increase in the number of staff to deliver the new programme.

CJC
06/04

CUSTOMER CONTACT CENTRE

J Gooding gave an update on the Customer Contact Centre.  Capita are on site (8th floor) starting on the Business Process Engineering, designing the future Customer Contact Centre.  Each Business Unit has a representative who is the lead officer giving information on each service within the Business Unit.  These are experts who give detailed information on how each Business Unit works.  

Officers are currently in negotiations with Capita, when this stage is completed staff will be informed about the project and timetable.  The contract should be signed by the end of February with an expectation of going live with the project in the summer of this year.

The new Customer Contact Centre will be run by City Council staff and the aim is to deliver as much of the service at the front of house, on first point of contact.  The Business Process Engineering will collect information on what is best delivered by the customer contact centre and what is best delivered by the Business Unit.

Jo Pointing to prepare and circulate a note from UNISON with issues on Customer Contact.  Briefly, concern was expressed about the lack of information causing worries amongst staff that jobs may be transferred.  Reassurance was given, no cause for concern, there would be no transfers to Capita, the centre would be run by City Council Staff.  IT staff were also concerned about the new system.  JG to discuss with J Nutley to address this.

P Stybelski raised the suggestion that communications with staff could be improved through briefings within each Business Unit by the Head of each Unit and the Lead Customer Contact Officer.  These briefings could also be attended by the team.  JG to Action.

A further suggestion of an IT ‘chat room’ on Customer Contact with questions answered by experts.  This was also agreed.  JG to Action.

It was agreed to circulate the list of Lead Officers from each Business Unit to the members of CJC.  JG to Action.

CJC
07/04

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Jo Pointing will be leaving the position of Branch Secretary.  She was thanked for her invaluable contribution.

Chris Wright raised concerns about the lifts in the Civic Centre not working and causing inconvenience to staff.  J Gooding to look into the matter and come forward with proposals.

The meeting closed at 11.45am.

